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June 3, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Tim Howe 
Director of Water/Wastewater 
City of Seguin 
P.O. Box 591 
Seguin, Texas 78156-0591 
 
 
RE: Geronimo Creek WWTP Expansion 
 Expansion to 12.0 MGD Average Flow 
 Engineering Services Contract Amendment No. 1 
 
 
Dear Mr. Howe: 
 
On August 29, 2019, TRC Engineers, Inc. (TRC) submitted an Engineering Services 
Proposal to the City of Seguin (City) to provide engineering and construction services for 
the expansion of the Geronimo Creek WWTP to 5.54 MGD average flow.  The proposal 
was agreed upon by City Council and was executed on October 3, 2019.  Under the 
current fiscal year, the City budgeted for Phase 1 of the proposal in the amount of 
$1,100,000. 
 
With Council approval, the City has decided to expand the treatment plant to 12.0 MGD 
average flow and requested that TRC use the remaining funds from Phase 1 of the August 
29th proposal towards the preliminary design of the 12.0 MGD facility.  The preliminary 
design will consist of topographical surveying, geotechnical services, preparation and 
submittal of the TCEQ discharge permit amendment, engineering report required for 
funding by the Texas Water Development Board, environmental services and preliminary 
engineering design, as follows:   
 

Topographical Surveying: $49,800 

Geotechnical Services: $75,575 

TCEQ Discharge Permit Amendment: $103,451 

TWDB Engineering Report: $95,672 

Environmental Services: $15,000 

Preliminary Engineering Design: $760,502 

Phase 1 Total: $1,100,000 

 
This engineering services contract amendment is valid for a period of time not to exceed 
60 days from the date of this letter. 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to assist with this project and are available to proceed 
immediately with your written approval. 
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Please review this amendment and, upon acceptance, sign in the space provided below. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
    
H. Craig Bell, P.E. City of Seguin 
Austin CES Practice Leader 
 
 
June 3, 2020    
Date Date 


